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Earlier this month, the U.S. General Accounting Office (GAO) issued a report to Congress entitled "Mass Transit: FTA Could Relieve New Starts Program Funding Constraints."  The GAO is required by the Transportation Equity Act for the 21st Century (TEA-21) to annually report to Congress on the Federal Transit Administration's (FTA's) "processes and procedures for evaluating, rating, and recommending New Starts projects for federal funding and on the implementation of these processes and procedures." 

 

The report issued this month, however, focuses primarily on one recommendation and that is to "release" funding authorized for the East Los Angeles and Mid-City/Westside transit projects and redirect these monies to other projects around the country.  Specifically, the GAO recommendation for executive action is as follows:

 

"We recommend that the Secretary of Transportation direct the Administrator of FTA to make commitment authority allocated to projects for which the federal funding commitments have been withdrawn available for all projects competing for New Starts Funding. Specifically, we recommend that FTA "release" the $647 million reserved for the Los Angeles project (sic)."

 

The GAO report, which takes the position that projects in these corridors have been suspended, fails to properly delineate the over three years of effort by the MTA, the FTA and Congress to study and develop cost effective projects for these crucial transit corridors.  The full report is available at www.gao.gov, click on "GAO Report."  

 

The MTA is sending the attached response on this GAO report to Secretary Mineta. Additionally, we would ask that you indicate your concern about and opposition to this recommendation to Secretary Mineta, to Chairmen Paul Sarbanes and Don Young and to the GAO.  Any federal funding redirected from these projects has an immediate impact on all transportation funding efforts in Los Angeles County.  Your support to keep this funding intact for Los Angeles County is essential.  

 

If you have any questions on this issue, please feel free to contact Claudette A. Moody, MTA Director of Government Relations at (213) 922-2237 or Marisa Valdez Yeager, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-2262.   
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